Hill South Management Team 
May 16, 2012
Meeting called to order at 6:05
Minutes reviewed and approved.
Chair Report:

Reminder that the next Hill Management Meeting will be a joint meeting between Hill South and Hill North Management Team.  The meeting is scheduled for June 20, 2012 at 6:00 pm.  The meeting will be held at Betsy Ross School, Parish Hall located on 150 Kimberly Avenue, New Haven, CT.  The management teams would like thank YNHH for providing the food and Chris Soto for setting up.
Please remember that this is the time where voting of the officers take place.  Mr. Dye would like to note that the management team has been working very hard and well together.  There have been times where they met two-three times per month.  Advice given was to look at who the team would want to lead.  He would also like to inform Hill South Management Team attendees that this may be his last term.
Police Report:  

Lt. Wasilewski:  
This has been an active month at Hill South.  There was a homicide at 45 Frank Street.  The victim’s name is Richardson.  Detectives have good leads. NHPD is seeking additional cooperation from community residents.
There are no shot-spotters in the Hill due to lack of funding.  NHPD is looking to expand it from where it’s currently located.  

There was a shooting that took place on the April 18, 2012 on Spring/Hurlburt.  Rashad Hardy was hospitalized.  Conditions have been improving; however, there are not too many leads.

There were gun shots on May 15, 2012 at Kimberly Avenue.  Report made that the shots came from a green Honda, Civic.  Two shots were fired at two individuals.  The shots hit a van, but no one was hurt.  
Robberies remain the same.  Two arrests have been made.  Eight kids tried to assault a male on a moped.  The individual on the moped fought back.

Burglaries remain consistent.

Auto theft also remains consistent.

There were two auto thefts on Howard Avenue.

Stealing car accessories is occurring at Long Wharf.

Walking beat continues to happen.

Lt. Wasilewski introduced the Outreach Workers that work for New Haven Family Alliance.  Omar Ryan will be seen often at Hill South and Kevin Edwards at Hill North.  You may see them in your community.
LCI:

100 College Street – Board of Aldermen vote has been postponed.  
Community Grants – Department of Arts Culture & Tourism is accepting application until June 4, 2012.  The letter of intent is due, no later than, May 18, 2012.  Individuals can get up to $1500.

Gateway – The school will be moving on September 2012.

Anti-blight is working successfully.

Vacant Buildings – If you see someone, please contact Chris Soto.  He can be reached at 203.946.7731.  You can also contact the NHPD at 203.946.6316.  They can also contact him as well.

Civilian Review Board Report:

The management team was informed that Leslie Ratcliffe sits on the Civilian Review Board as the representative for Hill South Management Team.  Lena Largie is the representative for Hill North Management Team.  The CRB meet on a monthly basis to review complaints.  Please note that complaints can be made at the Union Station.  There is also a liaison at the City of New Haven Building.  You can also contact Leslie or Lena with your concerns.
A letter of support was requested because Leslie applied for a grant for a community garden to be started.  She shared that they received the grant and will begin to start the garden.  

Aldermanic Update:

Jorge Perez: - 

Copies of the printed version of The Mayor’s 2012 Youth Summer Guide was made available for the community residents, for those interested in obtaining a copy.  

There is a group that is working on safety, have been working line stripping.  In approximately two weeks, the work will begin at South Water Street up to Congress Avenue.  

100 College Street – The public hearing that was scheduled, has been rescheduled.  

The jobs pipeline is going well.

The Board of Alderman are working on reducing the fee at Lighthouse Park for New Haven residents, from $20 to 10.

The bus trip to Lancaster is still in the process of being scheduled.  No date has been set, as of yet.  Lena maintains contact with Lancaster and states that she will notify community residents when a date has been scheduled.

Dolores Colon: - 

Juneteenth Ceremony – It will be held at Edgewood Park from the playground to the pond.  Flowers will be thrown in remembrance of lost ancestors.
Annual Lead Poisoning Picnic – It will be held at Lighthouse Park on 2nd Saturday in June (June 9, 2012).  

More information follow via email.  
Yale New Haven Hospital:

No update
Guest:

New Haven Register – The property is 193,000 square feet.  Tom Wiley explained that keeping it open results in a high operating expense.  NH Register would like to move back to the downtown area.  By doing this, they can relocate 230 employees to the Downtown area.  Investment idea would be to create a ground floor retail engagement space for the community.  He shared that there is little interest that has been shown from developers.  The building is too large for most industrial users in New Haven, who report the need for smaller amount of space in order to expand.  They are proposing to sell to a retail user.  There has been an expressed interest from retailers, which would eliminate the potential for the building to go vacant.  The existing zone does not permit for retail use.  Currently they have an Industry L District.  They are looking to propose a zone change to a Business A District.  The benefits of for this proposed plan are as followed:
· Maintain 230 jobs with the New Haven Register

· Create approximately 500 temporary construction jobs for new retail store and 25 construction jobs for the New Haven Register downtown space.

· Create 225-400 new permanent jobs from retail use.  

· A retail store is expected to create additional annual property tax revenue for the City.  

· A retail store will create annual personal property tax revenue.

· Improve real estate values in Long Wharf.

· Neighborhood amenity and service.

An article was written about the New Haven Register.  Please go to the following link if you are interested in reading about it.  http://www.newhavenindependent.org/index.php/archives/entry/register_laying_off_105_workers 
Old/New Business:
The management team was informed that the zoning change for 234 Howard Avenue was denies.

The public schools are being redistricted.  All are invited to attend the hearing that is scheduled for Tuesday at 6:00 pm at the Board of Education Conference Room on the 2nd floor.  

St. Martin dePorres Academy is a tuition-free private school focused on preparing students for a quality high school and college education.  They are now accepting applications for 5th & 6th grade.  There are 60 scholarships given every year.  For further information, please call 203.772.2424 or you can visit their website at http://www.saintmartinacademy.org. 

Elizah – 

Leading charge on Montessori School for Children.  She stated that her interest in Pre-K, Montessori Education and Redistricting.  If you need any information or have any questions relating to issues concerning the above-mentioned, please contact her.
Next meetings:

Joint Meeting Hill North/South:  
Wednesday, June 20, 2012 at 6:00 pm
Betsy Ross/Parish Hall

150 Kimberly Avenue
